Eccles Community Committee - 28th May, 2002


ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Eccles Library

Church Street

Eccles

28th May, 2002

Meeting commenced:
7.05 p.m.
"
ended:
9.00 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillors Clarke, Jolley, Lancaster, Memory, Morris, Sheehy



and Broughton


J. Evans - Salford Pensioners Association

R. Sharp - Southway Residents' Association


B. Thompson - Ellesmere Park Residents' Association


H. Barker - Monton Village Community Association


H. Belim - Salford Link Project


B. Holmes - Eccles Townswomen's Guild


G. Hearn - Park Residents' Association


G. Hunt - Brookhouse Residents' Association


J. Wheelton - Salford Disabled Motorists and Access Association


J. Matthews - Westwood Park Community Association

OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:



J. Dale - Member of the Public



I. Pickworth - Member of the Public



S. Finkhill 
} Southway Residents' Association



J. Bigland 
} 



S. Berrington - Salford Advertiser



H. Dale - Member of the Public



J. Grieves 
} Mather Road Residents' Association



P. Ratcliffe 
} 



W. Morris 
} 



A. Walters 
} Winton Festival Committee



P. Dempsey
}



J. Phillips - Park Residents' Association

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



M. Smith - Area Co-ordinator



C. Skinkis - Neighbourhood Co-ordinator



M. Relph - Corporate Services Directorate



C. Tucker - Eccles Community Development Worker



S. Lee - Development Services Directorate



F. Ahmed - Eccles Town Centre Manager



C. Kelsall - Salford Youth Service



S. Bunce - Greater Manchester Police 

1.
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN

RESOLVED:
THAT John Matthews be elected as Chairman of the Committee for the municipal year 2002/03.

John Matthews - in the Chair

2.
ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIRMAN

RESOLVED:
THAT Jim Wheelton be elected as Deputy Chairman of the Committee for the municipal year 2002/03.

3.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Eglin and Wilkinson and Alena Yanney and Harry Williams.

4.
DATES OF MEETINGS FOR 2002/03
The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report detailing the following suggested dates for meetings of the Eccles Community Committee during the municipal year 2002/03:-

Tuesday, 23rd July, 2002.

Tuesday, 24th September, 2002.

Tuesday, 26th November, 2002.

Tuesday, 28th January, 2003.

Tuesday, 25th March, 2003.

Tuesday, 27th May, 2003.

RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to meetings of the Committee for the municipal year 2002/03 being held on the dates above, all commencing at 7.00 p.m., and all to be held at Eccles Library unless agreed otherwise.

5.
REVIEW/CONFIRMATION OF MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMITTEE
The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report indicating that the Committee currently had 22 Members as follows:-


(a)
Councillors
Name

Representing

Alan Broughton
Eccles Ward

Neville Clarke
Barton Ward

David Eglin
Winton Ward

David Jolley
Barton Ward

David Lancaster
Winton Ward

Ken Memory
Barton Ward

Margaret Morris
Eccles Ward

Eddie Sheehy
Eccles Ward

Michelle Wilkinson
Winton Ward


(b)
Community Representatives
Name
Representing

Honorah Barker
Monton Village Community Association

Joyce Evans
Salford Pensioners

Frances Green
Rainbow Users Group

Gilbert Hearn
Park Residents' Association

Barbara Holmes
Eccles Townswomen's Guild

George Hunt
Brookhouse Tenants' Association

Antonia Makin
Ellesmere Park Community Action

John Matthews
Westwood Park Community Association

Jarjis Rahman
Salford Link Project

John Rickman
Eccles Park Joint Bowling Association

Ron Sharpe
Southway Tenants' Association

Bruce Thompson
Ellesmere Park Residents' Association

Jim Wheelton
Salford Disabled Motorists and Access Association


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Councillor membership of the Committee as detailed in (a) above be noted.



(2) THAT the organisations detailed in (b) above be confirmed as Members of the Community Committee for 2002/03.

6.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE BUDGET SUB-GROUP
The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report detailing the current membership of the Eccles Community Committee Budget Sub-Group.  The report indicated that currently the Group had a membership of the following six persons (one Councillor and one community representative from each of the Barton, Eccles and Winton wards), with Jim Wheelton acting as a non-voting Chairman of the Group:-

Barton Ward
Eccles Ward
Winton Ward

Councillor Ken Memory

Gilbert Hearn
Councillor Margaret Morris

Bruce Thompson
Councillor David Eglin

John Matthews

RESOLVED:
THAT the membership of the Eccles Community Committee Budget Sub-Group as detailed above be confirmed subject to Councillor Alan Broughton replacing Councillor Margaret Morris as the Elected Member representative for the Eccles ward.

7.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 26th March, 2002, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

8.
COMMUNITY NETWORK

This matter was withdrawn.

9.
POLICING ISSUES
The Committee received a brief update from Simon Bunce with regard to recent police initiatives in the Eccles Service Delivery Area.

Honorah Barker asked whether it was possible for Members of the Committee to be provided with details of police beat officers operating within the Eccles Service Delivery Area.  Simon Bunce replied that such information could be provided.

Councillor Alan Broughton asked whether it would be possible for the Green Lane Police Station to be opened 24 hours a day.  Simon Bunce replied that this was a proposal he would welcome, however currently there were not the resources to provide such a service.

Chris Skinkis commented that there was a possible need for the Committee to receive regular reports on the partnership approach to crime, though due to the confidential nature of much of this work, this would have to be in the form of the general overview, rather than a specific commentary on ongoing operational issues.  He said that such information could form part of the regular policing issues item on the agenda.

RESOLVED:
THAT details of police beat officers within the Eccles Service Delivery Area be circulated with the minutes for this meeting.

10.
ENFORCEMENT OF TRAFFIC AND PARKING RESTRICTION IN 


ECCLES TOWN CENTRE - UPDATE
The Director of Development Services submitted a report indicating that following the introduction of the pedestrianised traffic scheme in Eccles Town Centre, many local residents had complained that a high proportion of vehicles continued to disregard the traffic restrictions, whilst at the same time many local traders felt that the scheme was too rigidly enforced and had a negative impact on their businesses.  As a consequence a review group had been established which comprised both local residents and representatives of the business community, which aimed to develop a consensus policy as to how the pedestrianised scheme would operate in the future, with a report detailing their findings being submitted to both the Community Committee and the City Council's Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel.  The Committee were advised that the review group had held their first meeting on 15th May, 2001, and the next meeting had been arranged for Wednesday, 26th June, 2002.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT in addition to the Committee's existing representation on the Eccles Town Centre Traffic Review Team, namely Stan Finkhill and Ron Sharpe, the following persons be nominated to attend future meetings:-

· Joyce Evans.

· Jonathan Grieves.

· Gilbert Hearn.

· John Matthews.

· Councillor Eddie Sheehy.

· Jim Wheelton.

11.
CITY OF SALFORD GUIDE TO GATING ALLEYS
The Director of Development Services submitted a report on the gating of alleyways, an initiative which had received widespread national publicity and had been recognised as being an effective means of combating crime as a result of:-

· Creating a safe and clean environment.

· Stopping vandalism.

· Reducing arson.

· Eradicating areas which could be the focus of unsocial behaviour.

· Improving community spirit by giving a sense of ownership of the alleys.

· Stopping dog fouling.

· Creating safe play areas for children.

The report also provided guidelines and procedures with regard to the process to achieve alleyway closures.

Councillor David Lancaster commented that although the City Council would provide practical support and encouragement to local residents who saw alleyway closure as a beneficial measure for their areas, they could not provide any funding for such schemes.  

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

12.
REVIEW OF ECCLES COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN 2002/03

(Previous Minute 89 - 26th March, 2002)

Chris Skinkis submitted a report which detailed the key issues based around the following key themes which had been identified from the completed questionnaires which had been sent to all Members of the Committee:-

· Healthy Eccles.

· Safer Eccles.

· Learning and Creative Eccles.

· A place where children and young people are valued.

· Inclusive Eccles with stronger communities.

· Economically prosperous Eccles.

· An Eccles that is good to live in.

Chris Skinkis commented that there was a need to draw these key themes together so as to develop the Eccles Community Action Plan 2002/03, and suggested that this take the form of two half day sessions to which all interested parties would be invited.  He added that the finalised plan would be submitted to the meeting of the Community Committee to be held on 23rd July, 2002, before subsequently being submitted to the Cabinet from which it would form the cornerstone of the City Council's Community Plan.

Councillor David Lancaster commented that there was a need to extend the consultation process for the Community Action Plan beyond just the Members and attendees of the Community Committee.  Chris Skinkis replied that the consultation would be as comprehensive as possible.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT the Neighbourhood Co-ordinator be requested to determine dates for two sessions, (one to be an evening and the other to be a Saturday morning) for the purposes of developing the Eccles Community Action Plan 2002/03, prior to its submission to the meeting of the Community Committee to be held on Tuesday, 23rd July, 2002.

13.
YOUTH ISSUES - UPDATE
Chris Kelsall provided an update with regard to recent youth activities in the Eccles Service Delivery Area which focused on the following key issues:-

· Trip to Narbonne.

· Radio Regen Initiative.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

14.
NEIGHBOURHOOD CO-ORDINATOR UPDATE
Chris Skinkis reported that the various Task Groups of the Community Committee had been fairly inactive during the past two months, and that the majority of work had been focused around the development of the Eccles Community Action Plan 2002/03.

RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

15.
ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE BUDGET GROUP
The Committee received details of the financial position statement 2002/03 in respect of its (i) devolved budget, (ii) SRB budget.  In addition the Director of Corporate Services submitted a report indicating that the Budget Sub-Group had met on 17th May, 2002, and recommended the action indicated for the following applications for grant, from the devolved funding allocated to the Eccles Services Delivery Area:-

Applicant
Purpose
Amount Requested
Decision

(i)
Monton Village


Community


Association
Match funding for Heritage Lottery Funding (HLF), to undertake environmental improvements to Monton Green
£5,000
£2,500 agreed with the remaining match funding to be obtained from other sources.  In the event that the remaining match funding is not secured the grant of £2,500 is to be returned to the devolved budget

(ii)
Winton and


District


Horticultural


Society
Towards ten polycarbonate window frames at the Society's trading hut
£1,081
£1,081 agreed

(iii)
Ellesmere Park


Residents'


Association
Towards staging of family fun days
£500
£500 agreed

In addition it was reported that £1,000 had been made available from the devolved budget 2002/03 from which the Eccles Neighbourhood Co-ordinator could make payments for ad hoc grass cutting to be undertaken at City Council owned sites within the Eccles Service Delivery Area, subject to details of such expenditure being subsequently reported to the Budget Group for information.

The Director of Corporate Services also made reference to a previous decision of the Budget Group at its meeting held on 27th July, 2001, where a grant of £200 had been awarded to Ellesmere Park Community in Action.  It was reported that payment of this grant was dependent on the applicant providing certain information, which had not been forthcoming despite numerous reminders, and as a consequence the Budget Group had agreed to rescind their previous decision and return the grant of £200 to the Eccles devolved budget.

Councillor David Lancaster asked if an application had been received from the Eccles Rugby League Football Club for £350 for the purposes of taking the club's youth team on a trip to Wales.  Chris Skinkis replied that no applications had been submitted for this trip.  Councillor Eddie Sheehy commented that in view of the recent financial difficulties being experienced by the Eccles Rugby League Football Club, it was essential that the Community Committee made an immediate decision as to whether or not a grant of £350 should be made to the Club.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group as detailed above be endorsed.



(2) THAT approval be given to the payment of a grant of £350 to the Eccles Rugby League Football Club for the purposes of taking the Youth Team on a trip to Wales.

16.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

The Committee were informed of the following forthcoming community events:-

· Healthy Salford Conference to be held at Buile Hill on Wednesday, 29th May, 2002.

· Winton Festival to be held on Monday, 3rd June, 2002.

17.
CITY OF SALFORD SUPPLEMENTARY GUIDANCE - TELECOMMUNICATIONS
The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report indicating that the City Council had recently produced supplementary guidance with regard to telecommunication developments, details of which were also submitted.  Members were reminded that if they had any comments on the guidance they should forward them to the Director of Development Services by no later than 30th June, 2002.

RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.
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